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March 11, 2020
Dear Families,


Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.

Over the last several days, the news has been full of information concerning the spread of COVID 19 (novel coronavirus). As of the writing of this letter there are nine (9) identified cases of the virus in Maryland, according to WBAL and The Sun, with none in Baltimore County. Like other schools, Emmanuel will continue to take guidance from the CDC, Baltimore County Schools, and Maryland Department of Education as we continue to promote the health and safety of our students, families, and staff. 
During Monday Moments, I spoke to the students about the importance of washing hands, the proper way to sneeze and cough, the disposing of tissues, and trying not to touch the face with hands. Flyers from the CDC detailing the proper way to wash hands have been placed in all bathrooms and sink areas. We continue to ask families to keep children home if they are feeling ill.  Students with temperatures of 100 or more are to be kept at home till they are fever free for 24 hours without fever reducing medication such as Tylenol. I f a student is sent home from school with a fever, a form will be given at time of pick-up with the date he/she may return. A doctor’s note for returning students who have been ill may be required. 
As a precaution, beginning Monday, March 16, 2020, school drinking fountains will be turned off. Students may bring in water from home in a sealable, refillable bottle (labeled with student name if possible) to be refilled when needed at school. This is to be water only, leaving the juice, soda, etc. for lunch. Water bottles will not be allowed in the school library, computer room, or church. The school will have bottled water available upon request for students who forget theirs at home. 
Emmanuel will continue to monitor conditions in Maryland and make adjustments as needed or required. Please continue to keep those affected by the virus and the medical personal tending to them in your prayers. Do not hesitate to contact the school office if you have any questions.
In Christ, 
Principal Miller
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